Tulsa University
Washburn College
Washington University

ATHLETIC DIRECTORS' ASSOCIATION of the MISSOURI VALLEY CONFERENCE

Office of the

EXECUTIVE SECRETARY

Address
Washington University
Saint Louis, Missouri

November 16, 1939

Prof. F. C. Allen University of Kansas Lawrence, Kansas

Dear Phog:

Received your letter of November 14. It goes without saying that I feel quite elated that you will meet with us on December 9, 6:30 p.m., Hotel Continental.

I sincerely hope that you can use your influence to have the Big Six interpretation meeting December 9 and 10. To me, that would be the finest thing in basketball in this section. It worked out one hundred percent between both conferences for football, and there is no reason why it shouldn't carry over for basketball. Heard from Parke Carroll to the effect that the Big Six may move their dates to the 9th and 10th. Had planned for our conference meeting to prepare 100 true and false questions for the officials. In fact, our own coaches are making up the questions. Since we have so many officials who work for both conferences, it would seem desirable that all of them take this examination. The seventeen regular officials for our conference games are as follows: Parke Carroll, G. W. Duvall Jr, Ronald Gibbs, Lee Grossman, Henry HasBrouck, A. F. Hinshaw, W. R. Johnstone, Gene Kemper, Carl Larson, Harold T. Miller, Roy Newsom, Jack North, Ted O'Sullivan, Richard Pendleton, Marshall Riegert, Max Roper, and Clay Van Reen.

From this you can readily see that both conferences are using the same men most of the time.

With kind personal regards,

A. E. Ellers

Executive Secretary